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Dear Player, 

 

On behalf of the Executive Committee, welcome to season 2025! 

Registration is now open on PlayHQ, there is a new link to this found below. 

 

2024 was an amazing season for the club and congratulations to you all! To 

have 4 out of 5 teams in the finals is an extraordinary effort for players, 

coaches and everyone that volunteers at the club. 

 

Financially we have run at a loss for the last three years. As you will be 

aware from players at other clubs, we have one of the lowest registration fees 

in the competition. However, this year it will need to be increased as last 

year (as well as previous years) we barely covered our costs regarding putting 

teams on the ground.  

 

These costs will include NFNL fees (which has been indicated to us by the 

NFNL will increase by 6-8% this year.) as well as increased costs of 

equipment, footballs, tape, video recording of our games, our amazing 

trainers and fitness support, merchandise costs, etc. We thank you for your 

understanding and have done our best to keep the increase to a minimum. 

 

Even with the increased registration fees, we will need to look for 

opportunities to increase club revenue. Therefore, we are also asking that 

every player gets a player sponsorship to help support our great club. It will 

also be important that you continue to support club functions and other 

fundraising activities like the 5K Day, Toyota Raffle etc. 

 

Please also note the NFNL have also introduced a new fee, which adds $30 to 

your registration that goes directly to the NFNL. 
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Fees are as follows: 
Seniors: $500 

U19.5: $400 

Women $330 

 
1:  Click on this link: https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/0de9f4 

 

2: Create a PlayHQ account (Most of you will have an account from last year 

or from other sports). Try using the same email as last year. 

 

3: Follow prompts for the next steps 

 

4:  Select in the “fees section”: “Greensborough Seniors Registration”. Please 

note the service fee from the NFNL and a transaction fee will be added at the 

end. Payment is required at time of registering via PlayHQ.  

 

(You can choose PayPal to have 4 separate payments to assist in paying your 

registration off incrementally, but you will need to set up a Paypal account.) 

 

If you have any issues with PlayHQ you can E-mail Mary Fleming @ 

marygfc@yahoo.com or call or SMS 0421350479. 

Alternatively, you can E-mail Catherine Pannam @ 

pannam65@bigpond.com. 
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